
 

    

 

Country Club Way Bicycle and Pedestrian Improvements Project  
 

Fact Sheet 
 
Country Club Way Bicycle and Pedestrian Improvements Project is included in the Transportation Master Plan and 
spans seven miles along Country Club Way between Warner Road south of ASU Research Park and Tempe Town 
Lake.  

The project connects to several regional multi-use paths, bicycle pedestrian corridors, schools, parks and major 
destinations, as well as to light rail and other major transit. It could include public art, enhanced sidewalks, 
shared-use path and bike lanes, signalized street intersections and mid-block crossings, raised medians, railroad 
crossing and landscaping. The proposed project would re-characterize streets along the alignment and provide an 
alternative way of connecting north and south Tempe and the region.   
 
Timeline: 
April 2017:  Public meetings to inform the residents about the project and gather input on potential design 

elements. Online comment is available from April 18 to May 9, 2017 at 
www.tempe.gov/countryclubwaypath 

 
Fall 2017:  Public meetings to review the final design.  
 
Construction (if funded): 2021 or 2022 
 
 
Funding: 

 Maricopa Association of Governments design assistance grant: $82,500  

 Final design/environmental clearances (unfunded): $425,000 

 Estimated Construction Costs for Construction: 
o $5 million for street improvements (unfunded) 
o $2 million for pathway (one mile)  (unfunded) 
o $3 to 5 million for railroad crossing  (unfunded) 

 Tempe would be required to contribute a 5.7 percent match for construction. 
 
For more information, please visit www.tempe.gov/countryclubwaypath. 
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